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	Revised Proposed Protocol Language


Austin Energy has concerns regarding PRR831, Annual Transmission Congestion Rights (TCR) Auction Amount and recommends rejection or, in the alternative, suggests that the Protocol Revision Subcommittee (PRS) approve a percentage greater than 25% but less than 40%.

· Direct assignment of zonal Congestion is predicated on a hedging mechanism being made available.

· Reducing the Transmission Congestion Rights (TCRs) available in the annual auction from 40% to 25% will create scarcity and potentially lead to additional volatility in the annual auction.

· The number of West to North TCRs is unknown for 2010, since the stability limit has been selected as the West to North Commercially Significant Constraint (CSC) for the first time. There has been no data to show that 25% is a more accurate percentage than 40% to make available in the annual auction.

· If the number of TCRs sold in the annual TCR auction is reduced to 25%, then one company has the right to purchase all of the annual TCRs.  The TCR ownership/control limit is currently 25% of the total TCRs offered. (Section 7.5.9, Limitation on Ownership or Control of TCRs).

· Companies have established risk management practices for the zonal market. Reducing the availability of TCRs in the annual auction is an unnecessary distraction as the market approaches the last year before Nodal go-live.

· Austin Energy respectfully requests that PRS reject PRR831, or in the alternative, approve a percentage greater than 25% to make available in the annual auction.
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